


With a small population, local census blocks can cover a large area with significant variance in 
service availability despite being marked as served by a provider due to serving a portion of the 
block. These discrepancies between the maps and actual service provided create a significant 
barrier for local communities and service providers to accessing public funding focused on 
addressing gaps in broadband service. 

We encourage NTIA to fully explore opportunities to improve mapping of this critical 
infrastructure. Potential strategies could include: 

• Increases in the granularity of the data collected currently.
• Validation of the data provided by ISPs. This could leverage state, regional, and local

planning processes where appropriate.
• Exploring utilization of other data sets available through Local, State, and Federal

agencies.
• Creation of a straightforward challenge process that would provide opportunities for local

communities to make available additional information on access in their area.

Additionally, we encourage NTIA to make the information coming out of this process accessible 
for small communities in their efforts to improve broadband access. Creating data sets that are 
readily downloadable with limited bandwidth, trainings on how to utilize the data, and 
opportunities to provide additional feedback will be key to addressing this critical issue in rural 
communities. With accurate information, communities can have informed conversations with 
internet service providers about their needs, target action to address gaps in service to areas with 
the most need, and work collaboratively to improve broadband service. 

Thank you for your continued commitment to increasing broadband access across rural areas 
through improving the accuracy of information on un- and underserved areas. 

Sincerely, 

Amanda Hoey 
Executive Director 
Mid-Columbia Economic Development District 


